[image: ]

NEWSLETTER    MARCH 2025

Dear parents/carers

It has been brilliant to be out in the garden altogether in the sunshine for a few days this term!  Spring is here!  A welcome change from the cold Winter months that we have had.  We have been talking about the new life that we have spotted outside, such as buds on our apple and pear trees, flowering plants in the pond, and some beautiful anemones in the raised beds.  We are so thankful for such an amazing space outside to explore nature, the seasons and discover new things about life.

RESOURCES
We would be so grateful if you could bring in any of the following resources for our play:
Seed heads, spent flower heads, petals, small and medium pebbles/stones, feathers, pinecones, conkers and more!  Whatever you can find on your trips out to the park or in your garden would be great, thankyou.
We spend lots of time exploring and using natural resources in our play, it is the dominant play resource that we have, so if you have any other imaginative ideas for nature play, please do let us know.

LUNCH
It is really important that you please label your child’s lunch box/bag.  Include only healthy food items, and we would ask that you do not put whole nuts in their lunch.  They are a healthy food of course, but they pose a significant choking hazard to young children.  All nuts must be chopped, as must all round fruits and veg, such as olives, grapes and cherry tomatoes. Other foods such as cucumber, cheese and carrots can be chopped into slim batons. 

LABELLING
Please label all items with your child’s name, especially their welly boots,shoes coats and bags.It can be very quickly and easily done with a black marker pen.  This will be so helpful to us as there are many children trying to find these items when we come inside or go out in the garden. Their bags should contain a full spare set of clothes every day.  They will be playing with mud and water daily!

SIGNING IN
Remember to always sign your child in on the register sheet at the kitchen hatch, with the time of drop off and the time of collection.  Please let a staff member know if a new or different person is collecting your child, so that we are aware of who this is.  
If there are any changes to your details on your registration form, especially your primary contact number, please let us know. It is essential that we have up to date information so that we can get in touch with you.
At the 3pm collection time, can you please only use the disabled toilet at the TOP of the corridor, (not the toilet by our sticky fish door) by the main doors into the church. The lower door will get locked soon after 3pm.  The church have reminded me that we do not have access to the building after 3.15, unless it is made with prior arrangement. For this reason, we need to vacate the building promptly.

SPRING WALK
We will be having our Spring walk on Friday, 2nd May, at Oldbury Court Park (Vassalls Park), meeting at 9.45 by the main car park.  This is an event for all parents/carers and children. It is always a really fun community event.  Please note that your child must be accompanied by a responsible adult.  More details to follow.

SUMMER TRIP!!  SAVE THE DATE!!
Yes, summer is just around the corner!   We will all be going to the Wild Place Project (now known as Bristol Zoo Project) on Wednesday July 9th meeting there  at 9.45 and finishing at around 1.00.  You are welcome to stay on and enjoy seeing more of the animals!  More information to come soon. 

ILLNESS
If your child has vomiting and/or diarrhoea they cannot attend Sticky fish until at least 48 hours after the last episode of sickness or diarrhoea.  We would urge you to respect this policy please, in order to keep others safe and well.  Your child should be well to attend Sticky Fish.  We understand that minor coughs and colds are a normal part of life, especially in the winter months, so it is fine to attend, but they should feel well  and have no fever. I have attached the sickness policy for your information. If you have any questions about it, please speak to Liz.

NEXT TERM
Please ensure that you have completed the EYRO1 form if your child is to be  funded after Easter. If you have any queries or questions about this, please speak to me, Jen or Jenny.
 If you are a working parent of a 2 year old, or have the 30 hours, then you should have a code from HMRC on your childcare account which you need to pass on to us.  The deadline for applying for this code is March 31st, if your child is due to receive this funding after Easter.
We have made the decision that we will not be opening up the afternoons to under 3,s in September.  Your child will still need to have turned three before they can stay for the full hours (9 until 3). We’re sorry if this is inconvenient, but we believe this is in the best interests of the child, and the pre-school.

PARENT HELPERS
We always appreciate and value any small amount of help or participation that you can bring to Sticky Fish.  Here are some examples of what you could do.  
Help in the Wild Garden…small maintenance jobs, such as weeding, hoeing, clipping.  No gardening experience needed! A few parents and Liz have started a Whatsapp group for this, so please let me know if you would like to be added to that.

Prepare our snack at drop off time.

Do you play an instrument? We’d love to hear you!  Please get in touch if you have any skill or hobby that you could share with us.

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Term 4  -  Monday Feb 24th – Friday April 4th 2025
Term 5  -  Tuesday April 22nd – Friday May 23rd 

INSET DAY (STICKY FISH CLOSED) – MONDAY 2ND JUNE

Term 6  -  Tuesday June 3rd – Tuesday July 22nd 
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Fishponds Baptist Church, Downend Road, Fishponds, Bristol BS16 5AD

www.stickyfishpreschool.org.uk
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